REMPSTONE PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES of the ANNUAL MEETING of the PARISH COUNCIL held in the VILLAGE HALL at 7.30 pm on Tuesday 8th May 2018
Present:
Cllr D Walker (Chair), Cllr N Dalton (Vice Chair), Cllr W Pearson, Cllr J Santoro, Cllr A Lovett, Cllr V Phillipps
In attendance:  Mrs R Hague (Clerk to the Parish Council) and Borough Cllr R Adair
Two members of the public were present.
1.
Apologies
Apologies received from Cllr L Baum and County Cllr J Cottee.
2.
Election of Officers for 2017/8
(a)
Chair:  Cllr D Walker was re-elected, proposed by Cllr N Dalton and seconded by Cllr J Santoro.  There were no other nominations.  
(b)
Vice Chair:  Cllr N Dalton was re-elected, proposed by Cllr J Santoro and seconded by Cllr W Pearson.  There were no other nominations. 

(c)
Declaration of Acceptance of Office Form – Elected Chairman

The Chairman signed the Acceptance of Office form which was counter-signed by the Clerk and retained in the parish office.
3.
Minutes of the Meeting held on Tuesday 16th January 2018
Accepted, approved and signed by the Vice Chair as a true and accurate record.  Proposed by Cllr W Pearson and seconded by Cllr A Lovett.

4.
Matters Arising from the Minutes above

- The defibrillator training has now been held, with thanks to the Wolds Community First Responder Group. 

- DNRC – The site will be handed over on 21st June with the intention of being operational by the end of the year. The ‘Poem to Remember’ Initiative saw over 5000 entries, the public can vote from 3rd June with the winning poem being read out during the handover ceremony. There will be sessions in the village hall on 8th and 9th June where the public can see plans for the second phase – the National side of the rehabilitation centre. Aerial images on the website show the current status of the build.
5.
Matters Arising from the Annual Parish Meeting held Tuesday 13th March 2018
None

6.
Village Clean Up

The proposed date is 16th June subject to hall availability, with bacon rolls provided in the hall afterwards. Clerk to contact Barbara Mee regarding hall booking and Cemex to enquire about borrowing hi-vis jackets for the morning. The land is eroding around the wall by the pub and needs tidying, Highways to be contacted.
7.
Remembrance Day Commemorations

Letter had been received from R Beeby on behalf of the church asking if the Parish Council would like to have a wreath for Remembrance Day. The Parish Council agreed they would, approximate cost £50. The Parish Council also agreed to purchase lamp post poppies for the village.

There is a fund of up to £300 available for commemorations for The Great War, Clerk to contact R Beeby to see if he would like to hold an exhibition in the village hall again over Remembrance weekend. This is will be on the agenda for the next meeting.
8.
Open Discussion Time

Cllr Walker raised concerns about the impact of the East Midlands Hub being developed and had contacted Cllr J Cottee to take this up from a County Council perspective with his counterpart in Leicestershire. 


A resident raised safety concerns about the lanes at the traffic lights at the crossroads. Cars in the left turn only lane travelling on the A60 northbound are going straight on and on the southbound side of the A60 in the right turn only lane are travelling straight on. Cllr R Adair suggesting contacting Highways to see if a camera could be installed. Kinch buses are recording incidents on their cameras.


A resident reported the poor condition of the road surface on Wysall Lane. Cllr R Adair reported there was a £20million investment into the roads over the next 4 years but it had been a particularly bad winter which had resulted in a lot of surface damage. Highways are looking into new technology to aid pothole repairs.

Cllr Walker thanked Cllr R Adair for the support received from Rushcliffe Borough Council with regards to the recent fly tipping incidents in the village.
9.
Planning Applications:
18/00307/FUL - Render front and side elevations, panel of Siberian larch on front elevation and render front and side elevations of detached garage - The Bungalow, 4 Main Street, Rempstone, Nottinghamshire LE12 6RH – Permission granted
17/02649/FUL - Construction of 2 no. dwellings (revised scheme to plots 1 and 2 of planning application 14/02642/FUL) - Rempstone Hall Farm, Ashby Road, Rempstone, Nottinghamshire. LE12 6RG – Permission granted
17/02590/FUL - Replacement dwelling - Rempstone Hall Farm Bungalow, Ashby Road, Rempstone, Nottinghamshire. LE12 6RG – Permission refused
10.
To approve and sign the Audit and Risk Assessment


10.1 Annual Governance and Accountability Return Section 1 – Annual Governance Statement

This was approved by the Councillors and signed by Cllr D Walker and the Clerk.

10.2 Internal Examiner’s Report

The Clerk read out the Internal Examiner’s Report to the Councillors.
10.3 Annual Governance and Accountability Return Section 2 – Accounting Statements 2017/18
This was approved by the Councillors and signed by Cllr D Walker.

10.4 Certificate of Exemption

It was agreed to complete the Certificate of Exemption for the External Audit. Form completed by Chair and Clerk.
10.5 Risk Assessment
This was approved by the Councillors and signed by Cllr D Walker.
11. 
Finance – Cheques, Clerk’s Salary Review/Hours and Annual Bank Reconciliation


Clerk provided the Councillors with the Annual Bank Reconciliation up to 31st March 2018. The Councillors agreed to a donation of £100 to the Wolds Community First Responder Group for the CPR and defibrillator training session they carried out. The Councillors agreed in principle to a pay increase for the Clerk but were awaiting guidance from  NALC as to a suitable scale. The Councillors agreed to the following payments:

[image: image1.emf]Date Type Reason Payee Amount

02.04.2018 D/D Electricity for CCTV Eon £8.69

04.04.2018 D/D Phone/Broadband BT £0.15

12.04.2018 Chq 100130Internal Audit Fee D Rumsby £60.00

24.04.2018 D/D Website Freeola £12.56

01.05.2018 Chq 100131Churchyard Maintenance Rempstone PCC £300.00

08.05.2018 Chq 100132LCR Subscription NALC £17.00

08.05.2018 Chq 100133Defibrillator Training Donation Wolds CFR Group £100.00

09.05.2018 Card Insurance Zurich £364.54

09.05.2018 Card Domain Name Fee - 5yr Freeola £45.07


12.
GDPR


The Clerk had circulated the documents prior to the meeting. All Councillors agreed to adopt the Data Map, Data Protection Policy and Records Retention Policy, proposed by Cllr D Walker, seconded by Cllr A Lovett. All Councillors completed the Security Compliance Checklist form. The email to be sent to all residents on the mailing list was agreed – Clerk to send this out. Cllr D Walker thanked R Hague for all her work on the GDPR.
13.
Review of Standing Orders


The Councillor adopted Model Standing Orders 2018, proposed by Cllr N Dalton and seconded by Cllr W Pearson.
14.
Correspondence
Letter received regarding moving the noticeboard on Wysall Lane 2 feet further up the road to enable better access to the resident’s driveway. The Parish Council would support this depending on a number of conditions. The Chair and Clerk are to liaise over a formal response.
Letter received thanking the Parish Council for arranging the CPR and defibrillator training session.

The road between Elms Close and the Village Hall will be closed on 1st July for the village fete.
A request was received for a footpath along Ashby Road to enable outlying residents to be able to walk into the village. This was investigated previously and would cost approximately £250,000. There will be a footpath running along the inside of the hedge alongside the Cemex works which will lead to the village.

Letter received from the residents of Vine Cottages and 4 Wysall Lane following flooding on 13th April. Councillors asked Clerk to contact the Environment Agency.

14.
Any Other Business/Items for Next Agenda
Resident reported theft of toolbox from outside their property.


Village Watch/Neighbourhood Watch to be set as an agenda item for the next meeting.


Cllr N Dalton reported on the Rushcliffe Town and Parish Forum 02.05.18.


- RBC is encouraging Parish Councils to ban single use plastic and use recyclables.


- There are fewer trees in Rushcliffe than anywhere else in Nottinghamshire. Over the next 3 years an initiative will allow residents to obtain 2 free trees. To be discussed at the next meeting.


- RBC would like Parish Councils to implement a policy to ban Chinese lanterns and helium balloons as they are damaging to the environment.


- There will now be the opportunity to ask questions at full council meetings.

13.
Date of Next Meeting: Tuesday 3rd July 2018 at the 7.30 pm.


There being no further business the Chairman thanked everyone for attending and the meeting closed at 9.22pm.
Signed: ____________________________
Date: ______________________________
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